
Mosby Mountain Community Association 
 

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERSHIP  Minutes 
  
Date and time: Tuesday, December 2, 2014, 7:00 pm 
 
Meeting location: Berean Baptist Church (South Ridge Christian Fellowship Church) 
   1284 Sunset Avenue Extended, Charlottesville, Virginia 
 
Note:  Notification of this meeting, along with the agenda and all referenced information, was emailed to the 
membership on Tuesday, November 18, 2014. 
. 
 
Attending:  Members from 11 households 

 
Officers and directors:  Preston Miller, President; Matt Althoff, Vice President; Jim Peterson, 
Secretary/Treasurer; and directors Diego Anderson, Cyril Connaughton and John Garland. 

  
I. Call to order  Mr. Miller called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm 
 
II. Declaration of quorum  Mr. Miller asked the secretary, Mr. Peterson, to report on quorum.  With a total of 119 households, 

representation from 18 households would be required to achieve the 15 percent threshold necessary 
for action on agenda items V (Approval of December 3, 2013, Annual Meeting Minutes) and item VIII 
(Election of officers and board members).  Eleven households were represented in attendance and 
18 proxies were received for a total of 29 households represented.  Therefore, a quorum was 
achieved to conduct all business scheduled to come before the membership. 

 
III. Welcome and introduction  Mr. Miller welcomed everyone and introduced the officers and board members present. 

 
IV. Adoption of agenda  Mr. Miller asked if there were any proposed changes to the agenda.  On a motion by Mr. Michael Hightower, seconded by Mr. Joe Cantu, the agenda was adopted as 

distributed.  
V. Approval of minutes of the December 3, 2013, Annual Meeting of the membership  On a motion by Mr. Joe Cantu, seconded by Ms. Marsha Peterson, the minutes of the December 3, 

2013, Annual Meeting of the Membership were approved as distributed.  
VI. Year in review 

 
a. President’s remarks  Mr. Miller began by thanking all of the members of the committees and noted that Director Jamie 
Shim has chaired the Architectural Review Board (ARB) but she could not attend tonight’s meeting.  
He also noted that Shawn Brydge has been a member of the ARB since its inception and continues 
to bring his dedication and insights to this very important function.  The new architectural guidelines 
were three years in the making but now should provide more objective guidance than has been the 
case previously. 
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Mr. Miller observed that immediately after the Whitington Development was underway, we were hit 
with the new Wintergreen Farm development on our other side.  He has met with the developer, 
county officials and our Board of Supervisors member, Liz Palmer, to deliver the results of our 
neighborhood survey that showed 58 households were against a connection to Hatcher Court and 
two in favor (see attached survey report).  He urged Mosby members to contact Ms. Palmer and let 
their views be known directly regarding both developments.  He also met with a representative from 
the Albemarle County Service Authority (ACSA) regarding their proposal to tie the Wintergreen 
sewer into the Mosby Mountain line (which would then enable ACSA to close a sewage pump station 
located in Redfields and in that way prevent possible spillages into the streams when there is a 
power failure).  Mr. Miller had pointed out to them that the proposed route would cut through our 
conservation area which is prohibited, and would also disturb our excellent trail system.  He 
suggested to them that they simply install a generator backup on the sewage pump station.  With 
regard to our trail system, Mr. Miller emphasized how just how great our trails are and urged 
members to get out and walk the trails. 

 
b. Architectural Review Board (ARB)  In the absence of Ms. Shim, Mr. Miller reported that there were six applications processed by the 

ARB in 2014: three were for fences, one for a water feature, and two for sheds.  The ARB also 
reviewed 11 properties for compliance that were sold in 2014 as part of the process of the 
preparation of the state required Disclosure Packets. 
 
Mr. Miller said that on the down side we have experienced car break-ins and a house was broken 
into.  Thankfully no one was hurt, but it does dramatize the need for everyone to be vigilant. 
 

c. Common Areas Committee  Mr. Anderson, chair of the Common Areas Committee (CAC), reported that Luke Marshall has been 
the contractor providing the landscaping maintenance and it has been an uneventful year with regard 
to the maintenance.  A very exciting development has been the successful negotiation with 
CenturyLink to provide them with a 25 by 25 foot easement adjacent to and behind our entrance sign 
at Ambrose Commons Drive.  The installation of an equipment box there will enable CenturyLink to 
increase the broadband speed in our neighborhood.  As part of the negotiation process, CenturyLink 
will also provide electric power to our entrance sign for illumination (which the earlier proposal from 
Dominion Power would have cost our Association $12,000.00 for access to power), and CenturyLink 
will pay the monthly cost for electricity forever.  Further, they issued a check to our Association for 
$3,600.00 that we can use to landscape around the easement or for any other purpose me may 
wish.  Mr. Anderson provided an update on efforts to improve the shoulders along Ambrose Commons 
drive at the entrance where cars and snow plows have torn up the sod and efforts to remediate the 
problem--such as reseeding--have proved inadequate.  He is working with VDOT to have them install 
crushed rock along the shoulders.  Finally, Mr. Anderson reported that the committee had planned to do some new planting this year 
and he has been working with the landscaper to make improvements, but he would like more input 
from the community with the goal of developing a good plan for landscape enhancements. 

 
d. Community Relations Committee  Mr. Garland, chair of the Community Relations Committee (CRC), utilized a PowerPoint presentation 

to graphically portray the committee’s achievements.  A successful yard sale was held on May 17.  
The neighborhood directory update received 88 responses.  County Waste conducted a bulk trash 
pickup on July 19.  The big Halloween event was held on October 31 and once again organized by 
Nicky Shell and held on Rhett Court.  One hundred ninety-five children and adults from 48 
households participated. 
 
Looking ahead to next year, the committee is considering holding a run/walk to include both Mosby 
and Mountain Valley residents.  Mr. Garland said that suggestions for other programs are welcome 
and asked members to email or call him at jhgarland@comcast.net or 434-975-6377. 



Mosby Mountain Community Association, Inc., December 2, 2014, Annual Meeting - Page 3  

  
VII. Financial Report and 2015 Budget  Mr. Peterson distributed copies of the balance sheet as of November 30, 2014, and a profit and loss 

report of actual income and expense through November (see attached).  He also distributed copies 
of the 2015 budget adopted by the board on September 16, 2014 (see attached).  The dues will 
remain unchanged at $121.00 per quarter.   

  VIII. Election of directors and officers  As outlined in the agenda mailed to the Membership on November 18, Mssrs. Althoff, Anderson, 
Garland and Miller will continue on the board through 2015 as they complete the second year of their 
two-year terms. 
    

a. Slate of Officers and Directors  i. Directors (two year terms): Cyrl Connaughton Ted Miller and James Peterson  ii. Officers (one year term): Preston Miller, president, Matt Althoff, vice president, and 
James Peterson, secretary/treasurer  b. Mr. Miller asked if there were any nominations from the floor.  Hearing none, he asked if 

there was a motion for action on the committee recommendation.    c. On a motion by Mr. Hightower, seconded by Mr. Cantu, it was moved that the nominations 
be closed and that the slate be elected by acclamation.   

 
IX. Items from the membership  Mr. Campbell addressed the hazard on the road and the destruction of property caused by deer.  He 

suggested that the population of deer could be reduced while at the same time providing venison to 
feed the hungry.  Mr. Miller noted that an archer licensed as hunter by the state lives in the 
neighborhood.  He asked Mr. Connaughton to look further into the matter. 

 
X. Adjournment  On a motion by Mr. Campbell, seconded by Ms. Glascock, the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm. 

 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
James R. Peterson 
Secretary/Treasurer 
 
Draft minutes posted on mosbymountain.org 12-21-2014 
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